
MINUTES
EXECUTIVE COUNCIL

THE FLORIDA BAR HEALTH LAW SECTION

June 24, 2010
I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Troy Kishbaugh, at 3:10 p.m. at the Boca Raton Golf and Resort, Boca Raton, Florida.

Executive Council members who attended in person were: Troy Kishbaugh, Lester Perling, Cynthia Mikos, Bernabe Icaza, Monica Rodriguez, Lewis Fishman,  Steven Grigas, Tom Clark, Robert Nicholson. 
Executive Council member in attendance by phone were 
Sandra Greenblatt, George Indest, Jodi Lifshutz Laurence, Rodney Johnson, Charmaine Chiu, Walter Carfora, Jennifer Smith, Nicholas Romanello. 
Chet Barclay, Grant Dearborn, Lynn Barrett, Allen R. Grossman, Mark Thomas, John Buchanan, Harold E. Kaplan, and Ashlea Wiley of The Florida Bar were also present.
Opening Remarks—Troy Kishbaugh, Chairman
Mr. Kishbaugh welcomed the attendees. Mr.Kishbaugh recognized and thanked Al Robinson and Sue Allen of Navigant Consultant for sponsoring the meeting and the reception.
II. Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes –Bernabe Icaza, Secretary

The minutes of the January 21, 2010, regular meeting of the Executive Council of the Health Law Section was moved by motion, seconded, and unanimously approved.  
Executive Council agreed to review the minutes from the March 4, 2010 teleconference at the next regularly scheduled meeting.
Proposed Rule Change-Manner of Listing: State and Federal Government Administrative Practice Board Certification Committee 
The manner of listing Board Certification in State and Federal Government and Administrative Practice came up for discussion. Troy Kishbaugh reminded the Executive Council that it did not object to the SFGAP Certification Committee Composition change (Sec.6-25.2(e)) and had communicated same via e-mail with no objection. However, he reminded the Executive Council that the Health Law Section did not take a position regarding the proposed change in Section 6-25.5 regarding the manner of listing of certification by certified attorneys. 

The Committee was requested to obtain approval from the Executive Council allowing attorneys to designate themselves as Board Certified in Florida Administrative Practice.  A request was made to allow attorneys who are certified as ‘State and Federal Government and Administrative Practice’ who do not practice for instance in federal government or administrative law to list themselves consistent with attorney’s main area of practice. Some attorneys who had obtained board certification were not comfortable with designating themselves in state and federal government and administrative law since these attorneys may not necessarily practice in all these areas. 
Mr.Grossman reminded the Health Law Section that the Committee had already approved two manners for attorneys to designate themselves and was here to request that the Section approve a third manner of designation. The request is to allow attorneys to shorten the designation to ‘Board Certified in Florida Administrative Practice. 
A motion was made by the Section to approve this third manner of designation, seconded, discussed, and ultimately passed by a vote of 7 in favor and 5 against. Voting in favor were: Troy Kishbaugh, Cynthia Mikos, Lester Perling, Monica Rodriguez, Lew Fishman, Nick Romanello, Bernabe Icaza. Voting against were: Sandra Greenblatt, George Indest, Rodney Johnson, Walter Carfora, Jodi Lawrence.
Election of Officers and Executive Council Members

Troy Kishbaugh thanked the Nominating Committee. The following persons were nominated for officer positions:

Chair Elect-Cynthia A. Mikos
Treasurer-Bernabe A. Icaza

Secretary-Monica Rodriguez 

A motion was made, seconded and unanimously passed to approve slate of new executive council members:

2011 Mildred Beam (to replace Monica Rodriguez; Robert Nicholson (new seat)

2012 Susan Tuite (new seat)

2013 Sandra Greenblatt; Rodney Johnson; Jodi Laurence; Ed Tellechea; Grant Dearborn (new seat); Tom Clark (new seat)
A new motion was made to add to slate for 2011 Mildred Beam and Robert Nicholson and for 2012 Susan Tuite.
III. Financial Report – Cynthia Mikos

Ms. Mikos reviewed the financial report. Motion to approve financial report was made, seconded and unanimously approved.

Board of Governors Meeting Report-Allen Grossman

Mr.Grossman spoke on his trip to New York and mentioned that he was well received by the Board of Governors. 
IV. 

V. Committee Reports

A. Education, Training and Information Committee – Charmaine Chiu

Ms. Chiu indicated that the same CLE slate for this year will repeat next year to include Representing Physician and Health Law Certification Review Course. 
Ms. Chiu indicated that she would work an additional year as Chair of Committee but that she was looking to transition. Troy Kishbaugh suggested a co-chair during this year to help her transition to the new chair. New Committee chair would take over next year.

Sandra Greenblatt recognized Ms.Chiu’s for the featured article in Super Lawyers.




B. Communication and Technology 

Troy Kishbaugh mentioned that he was working with Chat Barclay to update website. Mr.Kishbaugh presented power point containing new website. A motion was made, seconded and unanimously adopted to get new website up and running within 30 days.

C.
Newsletter-Tom Clarke
Mr.Clarke mentioned that so far 3 attorneys have offered to submit articles for next newsletter and that four additional articles were needed.

D.


Public Health Committee-Rodney Johnson and Walter Carfora
Mentioned that there were two very successful CLEs held in recent months . A request was made of Health Law Section Administrator to find out how many lawyers attended.

E. Legislative Committee- Steve Grigas

Mr.Grigas gave a brief summary of about 10-15 bills that were recently approved. Mr.Grigas provided the Executive Council with a summary of all the bills that were considered during the last session dated June 24, 2010. He gave a summary update of the most substantive legislation impacting health care. 
Old Business

A.
Health Law Section Logo

Motion made, seconded and passed by a vote of 6 in favor and 4 against approving the third design that was presented. A second motion was made, seconded, and approved adopting the color blue.

VI. New Business

VII. A.
Executive Council Meeting in January 20011

Lester Perling asked Executive Council if there was an interest in having a live Executive Council meeting in Orlando during January. Motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously approving an Executive Council meeting in Orlando during January.
A. B.

VIII. 
A. 

Health Law Section Numbers-Troy Kishbaugh
There are approximately 1400 Health Law Section members. 

IX. Reimbursement Policy-Troy Kishbaugh

There was discussion and unanimous consensus over Health Law Section continuing to pick up the expense of government employees attending Executive Council meetings.
X. Handbook Policy-Troy Kishbaugh

Mr.Kishbaugh reminded Executive Council that authors and articles submitted and approved for publication needed to be in accordance with established policies.
A. 
B. Health Law Journal & CLE State Health Care Licensing-Chet Barclay

Next edition will be distributed during November. Mr.Barclay announced that seven articles were going to be published. 

There was discussion over having a CLE on State Health Care licensing. Motion was made, seconded and unanimously passed to present a slate of speakers, a budget and date for CLE at the next Executive Council meeting.
C. 
D. 
E. 
F. 
G. 
H. 
I. 
J. Sunsetting Legislative Position

There was discussion regarding sunsetting legislative position. Mr.Barclay said that previous sections have rolled over their legislative position each year. Ms. Mikos suggested adding IPN to the legislative position proposal so that IPN can be considered in addition to PRN.  She also suggested removing the 4 year statute of limitation since a 6 year SOL was already adopted. Ms.Mikos agreed to work on drafting new language regarding new proposed legislative position and to work directly with Mr.Grigas. Motion was made, seconded and unanimously adopted.
K. Practice Group Committee
Nick Romanello and Troy Kishbaugh updated the Executive Council on the meeting with the former Chairs.

L. DOH Subpoenas and Search Warrant

George Indest had an open dialogue with the Executive Council regarding whether DOH was using subpoena power as search warrants. He said that a DOH investigator had shown up to a client’s office and demanded that copies of medical records be provided within one hour. He asked whether anyone had had any similar experiences.
XI. Health Law Section Appreciation Awards
The Chris Rolle Award is given each year to members who have shown exemplary services to the Health Law Section. The Executive Council awarded the Chris Rolle Award to:

Chet Barclay

Troy Kishbaugh 
The Executive Council gave Certificates of Appreciation to the following members:

Rodney Johnson

Walter Carfora

Jeanne Helton
John Buchanan
Tom Clark
Allen Grossman

Chet Barclay

Lester Perling

Charmaine Chiu (awarded two Certificates of Appreciation)
XII. Chair-Elect Comments-Lester Perling

Mr.Perling suggested that the Executive Council follow-up with the following pending items:

1) Executive Council Restructuring;

2) Bylaws Amendment; and
3) Website

XIII.
Adjournment. 

The Meeting was adjourned at approximately 5:30 p.m. 
Bernabe Icaza, Secretary
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